MARYLAND BOARD OF PHYSICIANS ATHLETIC TRAINER ADVISORY COMMITTEE

Tuesday, October 10, 2017

4201 Patterson Avenue, Baltimore, Maryland, Room 100

OPEN MEETING MINUTES

PRESENT:

John Bielawski, MHM, LAT, ATC, Chair, Philip Omohundro, MD,

Richard Peret, Jr., PT, Christina Morganti, M.D., Teri Metcalf

McCambridge, MD, Heather Weesner, OTR/L CLT, Martin Sataloff, ATC, Brian Perez, ATC, Benita Edwards Wilson, Consumer Member,

Anna Jeffers, Consumer Member

STAFF PRESENT: Ellen Douglas Smith, Deputy Director, David Finkler, Esq., Board

Counsel, Linda Monroe, Allied Health Analyst, Cecilia Laurent, Allied

Health Analyst

ABSENT:

Felicia Wright, Allied Health Supervisor, Cheryl Lee-Pow, DC, Mark

Woodard, Health Policy Analyst

CALL TO ORDER

Mr. Bielawski called the meeting to order at 10:11 a.m.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

On a motion made by Mr. Sataloff and seconded by Mr. Perez, the Committee approved the September 12, 2017 Open Meeting Minutes.

LEGISLATIVE REPORT

Nothing to report

BOARD COUNSEL REPORT

Nothing to report

NEW BUSINESS

Inquiry

The Board received an inquiry from Lucas Winslow, a physical therapist who is also licensed as an athletic trainer in Arkansas. He wants to obtain a Maryland license to practice athletic training, so he can identify himself as an athletic trainer. However, before he applies for the license, he asked for answers to the following questions:

• Since he had a criminal history records check (CHRC) for his physical therapy license, does he also need one when he applies for a Maryland athletic trainer license?

ATAC Meeting Minutes October 10, 2017 Page 2 of 3

• Does he need a supervising physician if he only plans to work in a clinic as a physical therapist and just identify himself as an athletic trainer?

After reviewing and discussing the inquiry, the Committee concluded that if Mr. Winslow applied for an athletic trainer license, he would be required by statute to submit his fingerprints for a CHRC. After conferring with Board Counsel, the Committee also concluded that, he could not represent himself to the public as an athletic trainer unless he met all of the requirements for practicing in Maryland including having an approved evaluation and treatment protocol with a Maryland licensed physician.

Ms. Monroe will contact Mr. Winslow to explain the statute and the Committee's response to his inquiry.

Evaluation and Treatment Protocols

On a motion made by Ms. Wilson and seconded by Mr. Perez, the Committee unanimously recommended approval of the following evaluation and treatment protocols:

Athletic Trainer	Supervising Physician
Kasey Acito, ATC	Louis Ruland, MD
Andres Armstrong, ATC	Sumit Bassi, MD
Peter Braun, ATC	Sumit Bassi, MD
Melanie Collier, ATC	Kenneth Fine, MD
Kaitlyn Cresnic, ATC	Andrew Tucker, MD
Mathew Denbleyker, ATC	Carter Mitchell, MD
Erin Foley, ATC	Matthew Sedgley, MD
Gabrielle Haubenstricker, ATC	Craig Miller, MD
Richard Kneebone, ATC	Ralph Henn, III, MD
Samantha Linnemann, ATC	Sean Curtin, MD
Melanie Lu, ATC	Brian DeMuth, MD
Alexander Manurung, ATC	James Gardiner, MD
Nathaniel Millard, ATC	Elizabeth Blank, MD
Nicole Mosman, ATC	Allison Fillar, MD
Jennifer Perrine, ATC	Carter Mitchell, MD
Ashley Rasmussen, ATC	Sumit Bassi, MD
Samantha Reynolds, ATC	Matthew Sedgley, MD
Brian Smart, ATC	John-Paul Rue, MD
Robert Smith, II, ATC	John-Paul Rue, MD
Jessica Whitehead, ATC	John-Paul Rue, MD

On a motion made by Ms. Wilson and seconded by Mr. Perez, the Committee also unanimously recommended approval of the following "Walk-In" evaluation and treatment protocols:

Athletic Trainer

Supervising Physician

ATAC Meeting Minutes October 10, 2017 Page 3 of 3

> Colleen Emory, ATC Brittany Roberts, ATC

James Gardiner, MD Andrew Tucker, MD

On a motion made by Mr. Peret and seconded by Ms. Jeffers, the Committee recommended denial of the following evaluation and treatment protocol by a vote of 9 to 1:

Athletic Trainer

Supervising Physician

Christopher Callahan, ATC

Milton Dupuy, MD

Adjournment

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 11:02 a.m.

Submitted by,

Linda Monroe

Allied Health Analyst